
Lamothe, Colleen

From: Church, Leslie (SPAC/PSPC) <leslie.church@canada.ca>
Sent: Sunday, September 20, 2020 3:21 PM
To: Lamothe, Colleen
Subject: Re: PSPC data

On it. Will see what we can find.

Sent from my iPhone

> On Sep 20, 2020, at 2:35 PM, Lamothe, Colleen <Colleen.Lannothe@pmo-cpm.gc.ca> wrote:

> Hi Leslie, can you please ask how much of the $3m was sourced from
> Canada? The good comparison we are trying to make is pre pandemic
> there was little domestic supply, and now because of what we have
> done, there is significant new supply. Thanks, Colleen

> Sent from my iPhone

> On Sep 18, 2020, at 9:33 PM, Church, Leslie (SPAC/PSPC) <leslie.church@canada.ca> wrote:

> Hi Colleen,

> Let me know if this helps. Here are some key points, some explanatory notes below and the document behind the

data. Notably, all percentages are based on the spend (not # of contracts or items of PPE). Also, on your question about

the ramp up pre-covid to now, you'll see from the data below that the GoC acquired only $3M of PPE on behalf of PHAC

in the past ten years. So the starting point was effectively zero.

> Leslie

> * Canadians are now manufacturing all categories of Personal Protective Equipment, except for gloves, along with

supplies for the health sector, such as hand-sanitizer, testing supplies and ventilators.

> * Since March, we have secured more than 2 billion articles of various personal protective equipment, and we will

continue to receive steady, ongoing deliveries into the coming months.

> * As of September 9, 2020, PSPC has procured nearly $6 Billion [$5,716,165,433.99] of PPE and medical supplies on

behalf of PHAC.
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